



Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council

9 Beech Grove, Warminster, Wiltshire, BA12 0AB Tel: 01985 213436

Chairman: Councillor Angus Neish Clerk Mrs Sarah Jeffries MILCM

Minutes of the meeting of Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council held at the Village Hall Maiden Bradley on Tuesday 10th January 2017 at 7.30pm.

Present: Councillors

Councillor Angus Neish, Councillor Patrick Nixon, Councillor Sebastian Seymour, Councillor Poppy Wilcox, Councillor Ben Gunstone and Councillor Susanna Brigden. 

In attendance: The Parish Clerk, Mrs Sarah Jeffries MILCM

Public Question Time Public Bodies (admissions to meetings) Act 1960 s 1
Mr Alan Inwood addressed Council on the Link Scheme in Maiden Bradley and its work it actions for parishioners living in the parish. He gave an in-depth report on the costs involved and the areas serviced, Doctors, Dentist, Hospital appointments and general requirements for those less able parishioners. Mr Alan Inwood reported that he has worked as a volunteer for 10 years they are reliant on donations now. The Chairman thanked him for coming and for his voluntary work in the community, Council would discuss the grant applications and the clerk would be in touch.
16/199 Acceptance of apologies for absence 
Resolved: none given
16/200 Dispensations

Resolved: noted that none had been received.
16/201 To receive declarations of interests Local Authorities 

(Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012 (SI 2012/1464) (NB this does not preclude any later declarations).

Resolved: noted none were given 
16/202 Exclusion of the Press and Public Standing Order #1c

The Parish Council may exercise their right to exclude the public and press by resolution from a closed meeting due to the confidential nature to be discussed pursuant to section 1(2) of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960.
Resolved: not required
16/203 Chairman’s announcements
Resolved: noted none to give.
16/204 To receive and sign the minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 12th December 2016 (Previously circulated) LGA 1972 Sch 12 para 41(1)
Resolved: that they were a true record of the meetings decisions. Proposed Councillor Patrick Nixon Seconded Councillor Susanna Brigden. 
16/205 Councillor Resignation 

Resolved: noted that Councillor Jerry Rayner had given his resignation to the Vice chairman and Chairman and that in accordance with Section 89(3) of the Local Government Act 1972, where the vacancy occurs within six months before the day on which the councillor whose office is vacant would regularly have retired, an election shall not be held under Section 89(1) of the above Act, and the vacancies will be filled at the next ordinary election of councillors on Thursday 4 May 2017. That the Council could choose to fill the vacancy by co-option for the period until that election.

Council instructed the clerk to action the Co-option process. The clerk to advertise in the parish news. Councillors were asked by the Chairman to advertise by word of mouth aswell.
16/206 Planning
Application Reference: 16/12345/TCA

Location: 10, Church Street Maiden Bradley BA12 7HW

Proposal: TG1 Western Red Cedar x 2 Fell. TG2 Lawson Cypress x 2 . Reduce height by up to 30%.
Resolved: supported
(Please note: in planning matters the Council acts as the consultee of the Principal Authority. The Principal Authority being the deciding body)

Planning Decisions

To receive planning applications decisions made by Wiltshire Council if required.  None expected to date.

Resolved: noted none received.
16/207 Parish Steward

Resolved: discussed another list of works for the Parish Steward for his next visit. (Dates for 2017 to be confirmed to the clerk) that the bridge required clearing and the water drained as water is pooling. The debris removed from the traffic calming islands and the new High Street sign put up when it arrives.
Resolved: approved the quotation for the "HIGH STREET" sign received:

(It is made of cast aluminium 257.82 257.82 with two fixing Holes and fully painted. The cost is £257.82 with a £20.00 delivery charge, VAT £55.56 a total cost of £333.38. Delivery from date of order 3 weeks. Price valid 30 days from date of order.)
16/208 Speed Indicator Devices
Resolved: noted that there has been no update received at the time of producing this Agenda.

16/209 Emergency Plan review update re contact details
Resolved: noted that one parishioner has still not replied to the two letters and SAE the clerk has sent to them. It was commented that the parishioner has been away. No further instructions were given to the clerk.
16/210 Parish Plan Action Plan: Environment and Countryside
Resolved: Councillors to email Councillor Sebastian Seymour ideas of buildings they feel are iconic to the village to start thoughts within the parish. Then viewing of the buildings will take place. Councillor Ben Gunstone to arrange for children in the parish to be consulted during the pantomime rehearsals. The clerk provided Councillors with hard copies of the documentation sent electronically previously. The project would be advertised in the Parish News. Councillor Sebastian Seymour to email the clerk when he has collated the information gathered.
16/211 Recreational Area

Resolved: confirmed that the litter pick had been actioned on the shed area on the Recreational Area. Council noted that the contractor had agreed to action the re paint of the TOBAC in April 2017. The clerk reported that she has booked this into the Councils diary.

Councillor Ben Gunstone presented the recent Health & Safety Risk Assessment sheet he had actioned to the clerk. No issues were reported.
Council noted the RoSPA Playsafety Ltd run Routine and Operational Playground Inspection Training Courses, the clerk had highlighted on the Agenda. 
16/212 Website update and review

Resolved: noted that the clerk had spoken to 1 & 1 and they had offered a 30 day free trial and then £1.99 a month for the first twelve months then changing to the £9.99 a month thereafter. Council discussed taking advantage of this offer, it meant £1.99 unbudgeted expense in this year’s budget but a saving of £60.00 against next year’s budget. All approved, the clerk was instructed to take advantage of the offer.
16/213 Election process for May 2017
Resolved: noted that the Parish Council Full Election was due in May 2017. The clerk’s recommendation that Council considered publishing a leaflet on the work of a Councillor and the Council to advertise the forth-coming elections and create interest in standing for election, was approved. The clerk was instructed to adapt the   suggested leaflet for use in March/April. The clerk would bring a draft for approval to the March Meeting.
16/214 Litter Pick 
Resolved: the Annual Litter pick would take place on the 6th March 2017.  The clerk was instructed to start arrangements for the equipment to be provided on the date agreed and the collection of the waste collected, collected by Wiltshire Council. 
Councillor Patrick Nixon would speak to the shop re targeting parishioners to take part and promoting the event.
Councillor Susanna Brigden would design a Flyer; this would be used for advertising at the panto and in the Parish News. A copy of the Flyer would also be placed on an A frame outside the village shop.

It was agreed that a Councillor would be present from 9.30am at the Community Garden to supervise the event, logging volunteers details for insurance purposes, the equipment use and its return. The clerk would arrange for the collected litterbags to be collected from community garden. Councillor Angus Neish would be available to collect filled litter bags with a trailer. The clerk was instructed to advertise the litter pick in the parish news. The clerk confirmed that the risk assessment, first aid kit and a log to note volunteers would be provided to the Councillor in charge on the day.
16/215 Action Plan Request feedback on the condition of the Rights of Way 

Resolved: the clerk was instructed to arrange for the request if a volunteer would be available to survey of the Rights of Way in Maiden Bradley Parish as per the Parish Plan, in the Parish News. Any problems, broken stiles blocked footpaths identified could then be highlighted to Wiltshire Council or the Community Pay Back Team if applicable.

16/216 Society of Local Council Clerks Renewal of Membership

Resolved: Council was reminded that the clerk’s job description item 7 requires that the clerk is a member of the clerks professional bodies. 

To maintain a personnel membership to professional bodies and the Society of Local Council Clerks, to attend County meetings and relevant training sessions provided by the Society of Local Council Clerks and County Association of NALC, to attend the Annual Conference of the Society of Local Council Clerks
Council approved the renewal of the membership; the cost £148.00 for the year would be shared proportionately as per the clerk’s hours with Horningsham Parish Council as well. The total for Maiden Bradley will be £91.08, Horningsham Parish Councils contribution will be £56.92.

16/217 Link Scheme

Resolved: £250.00 to be granted to the Mere Link Scheme, following Mr Alan Inwood’s report at the start of the meeting. This would be actioned following receipt of the 2017/2018 Precept. All agreed it was a valuable scheme to support for those parishioners it supported in the parish of Maiden Bradley and those in the parish that volunteered.  
16/218 Capital Expenditure, Grant Budget and Reserves Budget
Resolved: witnessed the Chairman signing the approved Capital Expenditure, Grant Budget and Reserves Budget for 2017/2018 financial year approved at the December meeting.
3 months’ running costs            £3600.00

Laptop replacement                  £ 200.00 building over the next three years

Defibrillator                               £1200.00 building to £1600.00

Election Expenses                    £1000.00

Knapp repairs reserves            £330.00

The above levels of reserves were agreed and the document was adopted by the Parish Council at the meeting on the 13th December 2016, to be reviewed again in a year's time when setting the budget for the financial year 2018/19.

16/219 Precept Budget 2017/2018
Resolved: Noted that the precept is a balancing figure; the calculation comes from the preparation of the planned expenditure and income. This then produces the planned precept figure.

The Council in calculating the precept required considered the below:
· Next year’s expenditure, including an allowance for contingencies;

· Outstanding expenditure incurred in previous years;

· Expenditure likely to be incurred before the precepted sum becomes available

· Payment to financial reserves. Local Government Finance Act 1972 s 49A (added by the Localism Act 2011)

It was agreed to set the Precept at £14341.78 a 1.98 % increase on last year’s request this would be an increase for the whole year on a band A of £1.38 Band B £1.61 Band C £1.84 band D £2.07 band E £2.53 Band F £2.99 Band G 3.45 Band H £4.14. 
· £1000.00 would be set aside for Community Grant funding.

· £1200.00 would be set aside for the defibrillator replacement.

· £2000.00 would be set aside to repaint the Play area Tobac unit.

· £250.00 be set aside for the SID programme.

· £1000.00 would be set aside for Wiltshire Council Election costs
Proposed Councillor Patrick Nixon seconded Councillor Angus Neish.
16/220 Approval and signing of Parish Accounts for the month of December 2016 Internal Audit Accounts & Audit Regulations 2003 reg 2

Resolved: approved the accounts for December 2016. Noted that the Unity Trust Bank balance stated £7782.23 as of the 31st December 2016.
16/221 Payments LGA 1972 s150 (5)
Resolved: reviewed and approved the items of expenditure listed below: 
Invoices

Wages January LGA 1972 s111
252442389
                                        £311.48
HMRC payment LGA 1972 s111
737161873



        £132.60
Travelling Clerk LGA 1972 s111
94262857                

                   £    7.74
Heat Light etc. LGA 1972 s111 561442190
           
                   £  10.66 
K. M. Dike Nurseries 2016 Open Spaces Act 1906 ss 9 and 10 889332072                   








                  £276.17
K. M. Dike Nurseries 2016 Open Spaces Act 1906 ss 9 and 10 264451647                   








                  £276.17
Unitry Bank Service Charge LGA 1972 s111


                  £   18.00

Society of Local Council Clerks Membership shared cost LGA 1972 s111
584853419                                                                                                  £  91.08
Receipts: To note receipt of income 

None received

16/222 Clerk’s Report
Clerks Updated Contract

Resolved: approved and witnessed the Chairman signing the clerk’s updated contract.
Buckingham Place Garden Party

Resolved: noted the nomination request, declined to put forward a nomination.
Wiltshire Association of Local Councils Calling all Clerks

Resolved: approved clerks request to the locum list at WALC. This would allow the clerk to gain funding towards her Degree Course on an adhoc basis. 
16/223 Meetings for Councillors to consider attending

Negotiate a Better Outcome in Planning Training Course 
Resolved: noted the above course. Taking place on Monday 13th February 2016. Devizes Town Hall, Devizes SN10 1BN. The cost for Members is £95 + VAT.
16/224 Correspondence received
Report from Rural Police Department 

Resolved: noted the contents of the Rural Policing Report.
Wiltshire Association of Local Councils - Council Tax Referendum Principles

Resolved: noted the below communication.

Council Tax Referendum Principles not extended to Local Councils in 2017-2018

The secretary of state for communities and local government has announced the provisional local government finance settlement for 2017/18. An extract from his speech is below:
“Town and parish councils play an important role in our civic life. “We have decided that we will defer our proposals this year, while keeping the level of precepts set by town and parish councils under close review. “I expect all town and parish councils to clearly demonstrate restraint when setting increases that are not a direct result of taking on additional responsibilities.

“I am also actively considering with the sector ways to make excessive increases more transparent to local taxpayers.” New NALC Chairman Cllr Sue Baxter made the following statement: “I very much welcome the Government’s decision not to extend council tax referendum principles to any size of parish or town council in 2017/18. Parishes play an important role in communities and local democracy and I am pleased the secretary of state acknowledged this in his statement and he has listened to the sector’s concerns. I would urge councils to continue to be fiscally responsible and I am keen work with the Government on ways to increase

transparency and engagement with residents.”
More information about the settlement is on the DCLG website, you can also read or watch

(11.45.27 – 11.58.24) the full statement from the secretary of state. NALC Chief Executive, Jonathan Owen extended his thanks to all who responded to the

consultation. A significant mobilisation campaign was coordinated to ensure the strength of feeling about the proposals and was heard by government.
Wiltshire Councils response to the consultation result can be viewed using the below link.

http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/news/articles/town-and-parish-councils-to-continue-to-decide-their-local-tax 

Police Crime Commissioner Consultation

Resolved: noted the below consultation, declined to reply.

Since I was re-elected last year I have been reviewing the priorities and thinking about the big issues that the communities of Wiltshire and Swindon are facing.

I am proposing that the four priorities for 2017 - 2020 will be to:

•
Prevent crime and keep people safe

•
Protect the most vulnerable in society

•
Put victims, witnesses and communities at the heart of everything we do

•
Secure a trusted, quality and efficient police service

My draft plan is available to read in full on my website (www.wiltshire-pcc.gov.uk).

I am also considering an increase of 1.9 per cent to the policing part of council tax, known as the precept. This amounts to an increase of £3.17 per year or 6p per week for the average home (Band D property). At present, band D homes pay £167.10 a year. 

Out of the 43 forces in England and Wales, only two receive less funding per head of population than Wiltshire, and I have been lobbying the Home Office for fairer funding for our county.

The police grant settlement that we received from the Home Office in December showed a £814,000 reduction in central funding. The proposed £3.17 a year increase to the precept would provide an additional £792,000 of local income for 2017-18. 

This would help to cover rising costs, including the nationally agreed pay award and new costs such as the Apprenticeship levy, and price inflation. However, even with this rise, we will still have to make savings in the order of £2.5m in 2017-18 to balance the books.

The money raised from the precept will help me to maintain community policing, a service greatly valued by people in Wiltshire and Swindon.

The consultation on my draft plan and proposal to increase the precept by 1.9 per cent is now open and runs until Friday 27 January 2017.

I have approached every Area Board and Locality that are meeting during this period and asked for the opportunity to share a video about my proposed priorities and increase to the precept.  

A copy of this video is available on my website (www.wiltshire-pcc.gov.uk) along with further information.

I would encourage you to give your feedback on these proposals and to promote this consultation amongst your community.  Feedback can be given through my website or by following this link: http://www.wiltshire-pcc.gov.uk/Transparency/Plan-and-Precept-consultation-2017.aspx 

Booklets, Brochures and Emails on the below list were received.
Leafield Recycling and Litter Collection
Emails on the below list were received and sent to Councillors.

Update Frome Town Council, December Public Health Monthly briefing, Highways Newsletter, Rural Services Weekly Digest, Salisbury Big Business Event, Wiltshire & Swindon History Centre, Unitary Councillor Fleur De Rhe Philipe – Newsletter, SPTA January 2017 Newsletter, Wiltshire Council Information for Wiltshire Businesses - December 2016, Wiltshire Council Briefing Note 313- Revenue Budget Monitor, Rural Economy Spotlight, Hinterland - Rural intelligence from behind the headlines - Friday, 9 December 2016 and CPRE Newsletter
16/225 Parish Clerks Delegated Powers LGA 1972 s101
Resolved: None used.
16/226 Notice of items to be taken into consideration at the next meeting in February.

Resolved: Grounds Tender, Register of Interests updated and Best Kept Village Competition. 
16/227 Items for Parish Newsletter & Notice Boards

Resolved: Precept request figure and bandings, Litter pick and Village Design Statement project. 
16/230 Date of the next meeting
Resolved: that Tuesday 7th February 2017 is the date of the next meeting. The Parish Meeting will start at 7.30pm. All are welcome to attend. The Meeting finished at 8.22pm.
Members of the Council considered the foregoing matters in consideration of their duties Equal Opportunities (race, gender, sexual orientation, marital status and any disability); Crime and Disorder; health and Safety, and Human Rights.
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